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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Division of Public Utilities 

 Chris Parker, Director 
 Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
 Abdinasir Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
 
Subject: Compliance Filing to Implement the Commission’s Order Confirming Bench 

Ruling in Docket No. 13-035-196 – Partial requirement Service – Large General 
Service – 1,000 kW and Over. 

 
Date: September 11, 2014 
 
This filing was submitted by Rocky Mountain Power (Company) in compliance with the 

Commission Order Confirming Bench Ruling (Order) issued on July 23, 2014, in Docket No. 13-

035-196.  The Order approved a Stipulation regarding the Company’s proposed revisions to 

Schedule 31.  The Company requested an effective date of September 1, 2014. 

The Division has reviewed the compliance filing and verifies that it is in compliance with the 

Commission order.  The Division has noted that the Company has, inadvertently, not included a 

clean version of the First Revision of Sheet No. 31.3 in the compliance filing.  The Division 

reviewed the redline version of this Sheet and did not see any problems with it.  In a telephone 

conversation with the Division, the Company indicated that it will file this Sheet with the 

Commission on or around September 11, 2014.   

Therefore, the Division recommends that the Commission approve the Company’s filing as 

complying with the Commission order. 
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cc:  Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 

Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power 
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